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Although the summer is coming to an end, it doesn’t mean we need to stop celebrating.  Join us on 

September 15th at 6:00 p.m. for Kickoff Sunday—an all-ages BBQ and game day for the whole church 

family.  There we will eat some great food, listen to music, play games (including a bounce house!), and 

even host a church-wide kickball game—choose your team wisely! We hope to see you there!  Please 

RSVP @ bit.ly/kickoffbcumc  Have any questions?  Contact Justin at: jpearl@baldwincommunityumc.com 

 

Join us for  

Worship 

 

Saturday  
In the Chapel 

 

5:30 p.m. 
Saturday Worship 

 

Sunday  
In the Sanctuary 

 

8:00 a.m. 
Early Worship 

 

9:30 a.m. 
ENGAGE Worship 

 

11:00 a.m. 
Classic Worship 

 

Therefore go and 
make disciples of 

all nations, 
baptizing them 
in the name of 

the Father and of 
the Son and of 

the Holy Spirit. 
Matthew 28: 19 
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BALDWIN COMMUNITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  

Grace and peace to you all! 
 
Recently I shared in worship my ongoing commitment to and attempts at memorizing 
Colossians 3:1-17.  This short manifesto by Paul calls the church to a distinctive way of being 
in this world.  There are clearly behaviors Christians should be clinging to, while others must 
be removed from our lives.  Making such clear and boundaried choices for how we are going 
to be distinguishes Christ’s Body, the Church, from the rest of the world.  I cling to these words 
by Dallas Willard in his book The Divine Conspiracy... 
 
 “the most telling thing about the contemporary Christian is that he or she simply has 
 no compelling sense that understanding of and conformity with the clear teachings of  
 Christ is of any vital importance to his or her life, and certainly not that it is in any way 
 essential... the practical irrelevance of actual obedience to Christ accounts for the  
 weakened effect of Christianity in the world today, with its increasing tendency to  
 emphasize political and social action as the primary way to serve God. It also accounts 
 for the practical irrelevance of Christian faith to individual character development  
 and overall personal sanity and well-being.”  (pg. xv) 
 
If we believe these words are true, then in this long quote Willard invites us to consider the 
challenges of being the Church today.  The Church has co-existed with our culture long 
enough to lose its potency and purpose by becoming a mere reflection of the world around us.  
Our potency and mission as Baldwin Community UMC is actual obedience to Christ in every 
facet of our lives.  As disciples of Christ, you and I are called to consider every part of our lives 
as a means for obedience --- our work, our relationships, our choices, our church ---  so that 
we begin to look less like our culture and more like the hope we cling to in Christ.  We can no 
longer afford the church growth conversations that appear to fix the church as we focus on the 
externals of lighting, facilities, music, and appearances.  The renewed, revitalized church must 
return to what we’ve known all along.... actual obedience to Christ.  “And whatever you do, in 
word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus” (Colossians 3:17a).  The world 
waits for us to remember that we must be Christians living in a way that matters, restoring 
hope, healing brokenness, and transforming the world.   
 
I am so thankful that God has called me to Baldwin Community UMC, and I look forward to the 
many ways you and I will discover to live and grow in this conversation on actual obedience to 
Christ.  Join with me in praying without ceasing for every event and worship service shared in 
this newsletter!  Let us pray for greater devotion and obedience, embracing the multitudes of 
blessings that are already ours in Christ alone! 
             Reverend Pamela S. Gardner 



 

Baldwin Community family, 
 

If you’ve seen me upfront during services over the past couple of months, you might be 

thinking, “Hey, who is this guy?”  So I wanted to take the opportunity of this newsletter to 

introduce myself.  My name is Justin Pearl.  I am a theologian and religious educator who 

recently graduated from Duquesne University’s Ph.D. program in theology.  I am deeply 

passionate about religious education, particularly Biblical literacy.  Indeed, I see one of my 

main roles at Baldwin to be introducing the Biblical text in a fresh and exciting way.  As I 

often say to the youth: “Keep the Bible weird!”  For it is only when the Bible is read through 

fresh eyes that its unique beauty and truth can be discovered.  Additionally, I am very 

interested in putting the Biblical justice tradition into practice.  In religious contexts, this will often take the form of missions and 

outreach work.  I particularly enjoy construction mission work, such as that provided by Habitat for Humanity and REACH 

Mission Trips.  Additionally, in the secular context, you are likely to spot me working with a variety 

of local community organizations seeking justice and equity in Pittsburgh and beyond.  My special 

interest is justice for the Palestinian people, an interest that was sparked in part by outreach work 

that I undertook in 2015 with Christian Peacemaker Teams.  When I’m not working, I am generally 

reading or writing—in fact, I am currently working on two books: the first, Christophilia, is on the 

intersection of spirituality and sexuality, the second, A Phenomenology of Hopeless Time, is on 

contemporary hopelessness and the Christian notion of hope.  But it’s not all dry scholarship!  I 

also enjoy board games, dancing, listening to an endless pile of podcasts, and getting outside to 

run or hike.  I have a niece and nephew back in New Hampshire who I try to visit and spoil as much 

as possible, and a Blue Heeler named Loki whose uncontainable energy is somehow both adorable and exasperating.  I look 

forward to getting to know you all even better over the next few months.  And please, do not hesitate to reach out to me! 

 
Sincerely,  
-Justin Pearl, Youth and Discipleship Coordinator 
jpearl@baldwincommunityumc.com 
412.882.9300 ext. 213 

ADULT DISCIPLESHIP  

Men’s Ministry Small Group 
2nd and 4th Tuesday 7:00 pm, 2nd Floor Conference Room. 

 

Women’s Bible Study 
1st and 3rd Wednesday 12:00 pm, Wesley Hall. 

 

Panera Small Group 
1st and 3rd Wednesday 6:30 pm, Caste Village Panera Bread. 

 

Devoted Disciples Small Group 
2nd and 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm, The King’s Home 

     SILVER SEEKERS INIT IATIVE  

       Becoming a Silver Seeker Volunteer  

Have you been asking yourself how to get more involved and are 
looking for ways to give back?  Do you want to do something that is a 
great service to your church and your community?  Then how about 
being a Silver Seeker Volunteer! 
 
Requirements:  The only qualification  is your desire to bring joy and make a difference in a senior church member’s life . 
 
Specifications:  Our goal is to keep those members lifted up and connected that can no longer attend church.  Our team’s main 
work is four meetings a year, visiting seniors around your schedule, sending cards or just a friend to call and say hello.  Just a 
small amount of time and effort can make a lonely person’s day brighter. 
 
If you are interested in contributing to this ministry or would like to know more, you can call the church office or contact Janise 
Daly, Silver Seeker Coordinator. 

Or join us for our next meeting September 9th,11:00 am in the 2nd floor conference room. 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

 

In May, Marcy Tokar was received into membership.  Marcy resides in Bethel Park and is related to the Carl Traud 
family.  Julie Baldizar and James Schmidt were also received into membership on May 26, 
2019.  They reside in Whitehall and are the parents of beautiful Nola Jane who was 
baptized on the same day.   
 
This spring, our church family was blessed to share in the baptisms of Ella Mae Wessel, 
Aubrey Lorraine Nagy, Nathaniel Jos Davis, Evan Schonbak, and Connor Woods. 
 
New member classes will begin later this fall.  If you are interested in becoming a member of Baldwin Community  
UMC, please contact Bonnie Deal at bdeal@baldwincommunityumc.com. 

       MUSIC NEWS 

 
The fall season brings “new starts” to our music program at Baldwin Community 
UMC.  If you’ve had the desire to join our choir, we certainly would welcome you with 
open arms.  The Chancel Choir provides music for the 11:00 a.m. worship service 
and for all special services throughout the year, especially near the holidays. There is 
no audition to be a member of our fabulous choir; you simply have to have a love for 
the Lord and the voice to proclaim it! Joining is a matter of joining us on a Thursday in 
the choir room where rehearsals are held weekly from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  All ages 
high school and older are welcome.  Our first rehearsal will be held on Thursday, 
September 5th, 2019.  If you would like more information please contact Phil Aley 
  
Knowing of your musical talents is especially helpful (playing an instrument, etc.).  If 
you fit into that category, contact Phil. The summer has come and gone.  A new 
church year is upon us.  It would be so exciting for you to join us! 



            CHRISTIAN YOGA 

 

Christian Yoga has moved to Tuesdays and Thursdays and will continue to meet in Asbury Hall.  
This Christian approach to yoga focuses on becoming physically and spiritually healthy.  Through 
movement, music, and spiritual inspiration, Christian yoga gives us a powerful way to worship God 
with our bodies, minds, hearts, and souls.  Class fee is $6 per class.  Prepaying for 6 classes is 
also available for $30.  All are welcome! 

CHRISTMAS IN THE COUNTRY 

 

It’s not too late to make reservations to join us in Ohio Amish Country during the Christmas 
Season at Schrock Farm Village.  The cost is $132 per person, and reservations and full 
payment must be made before November 3rd, 2019.  For more information you may contact 
Elaine Lewis. 

THANK YOU! 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of Baldwin Community UMC, 
 
We are deeply touched by the monetary gift we received at the retirement reception that you so  
graciously held our last Sunday at the church. Robin and I are overwhelmed by your generosity.   
Thank you all so much. We plan to use it for some home improvements and for some travel  
opportunities.  We really enjoyed your participation in the rousing songs that Phil so creatively  
prepared for the event.  It was great.  The beautiful engraved crystal clock holds a prominent  
place on the mantle over the fireplace.  It will always remind us of our "time" at Baldwin Church. 
 
We are settling in to our home in Erie.  I still think that this is just a long vacation and has to come  
to an end sometime.  On Tuesday evenings, I wonder at what meeting I have to be, and on  
Wednesday evenings I think about and pray for you all in the small groups. 
 
We have such good memories of our time with you all.  It was a pleasure to serve Jesus together.   
You are a special people in a special place and we will always hold you dear in our hearts. 
 
In Jesus' Love and Service,       
Brad and Robin Neel  

 

 

NEXT 

NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE  

 

SEPTEMBER 30, 

2019 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
 

If you purchase flowers for the altar, chapel or piano please 
place your payment in an envelope marked flowers, with 
your name and the date your flowers were on the altar.  
Then place said envelope in the offering plate or if you 
prefer you may mail your check to the church.  If you write 
a check, please write the date that you placed flowers on 
the altar on the description line. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Bonnie Judy in 
the church office. 

 

Special Events: 
 

 Fall Youth Party - Sunday, Sept. 8th. 6:00-8:00 pm. 
Youth Room  

Bible Sunday - Sunday, Sept. 15th, 9:30 am. 
If you have a 2nd grader who would like a Bible, be sure to let us know! 

Kickoff Sunday - Sunday, Sept. 15th, 6:00-8:00 pm. 
BBQ 
Music 
Games and Bounce house 
All Ages, churchwide Kickball Game 

Youth Painting Project - Saturday, Sept. 21st, 10:00 am. 
Join us at the parsonage! 
 

Weekly Events: 
 
Sunday School - Sunday mornings 9:30 a.m., during the second half of the service. 

Pre-K - Room 215 
Kindergarten-5th Grade - Asbury Hall 

Youth Group - Sunday evenings 6:00-8:00 pm (starting Sept. 22nd) 
6th-12th Grade 
Youth Room 
 

Contact: 
Email: jpearl@baldwincommunityumc.com 
Phone: 412-882-9300 ext. 213 

 

You can always stay up to date on Youth events by liking or following the youth Facebook page: facebook.com/
BcumcYouthGroup/ 

mailto:jpearl@baldwincommunityumc.com


Amazing Grace Worship  
September 2019 

The grace of God is a great source of comfort and conviction.  Christians throughout the ages have been trying to balance their 
lives in the tension of comfort and conviction.  If the balance swings too far either way, faith becomes toxic and harmful.  On this 
weekend, we celebrate William Wilberforce who learned faithful balance working on behalf of those enslaved and leaving  
behind a witness that still moves us to this day. 
 
     Aug 31/Sept 1     Amazing Grace      Ephesians 2:4-10 
 
Amazing Grace is the answer...grace that comes before we know we need it!  The grace of being loved by God is critical, 
although at times we struggle to believe that God loves us.  Staying close to God through spiritual disciplines keep us in the 
places where God can continue to bless us.  Truth is...we cannot grow as Christians without the essential connection of prayer, 
Bible reading and the other spiritual practices.  We want our lives to have an “unrepeatable significance” (Herbert Alphonso) as 
we use our specific gifts to build a kingdom greater than ourselves.    
 
     Sept 7/8          Acceptance    Luke 3:21-22 
     Sept 14/15      Sustenance    Mark 6:30-44 
     Sept 21/22     Significance        Luke  9:28-36 
     Sept 28/29     Fruitfulness     John 12:20-26 
 

Prayer of Preparation 
 
Say to yourselves, in your heart:  “God loves me.”  In your heart God loves me, God loves me...I am of infinite value to 
God...God loves me, I am of infinite value because God loves me and God created me for freedom, and my freedom is 
inalienable, God-given.  Right!  Now straighten up your shoulders like a people who were born for freedom!  Lovely, 
lovely, lovely!  —Archbishop Desmond Tutu 

God is.... Worship  
October/November 2019 

It is hard being Christ’s representatives, the Church, in our contemporary times.  So much about faith and religion has been 
diluted to accommodate the demands of culture and society.  Even what we speak about God has become bland, awkward and 
lifeless as we know less and less how to speak about God with family, friends and neighbors.  In his book The Good and 
Beautiful God, James Bryan Smith invites us to engage the “false narratives” which have become popularized in our culture and 
replace them with “Jesus narratives”.  What does Jesus say about the nature of God?  How are we to struggle and transform 
our lives in light of what Jesus is saying about God?  The God who Jesus loved was... 
 
     Oct 5/6     Good        John 9:1-11 
     Oct 12/13     Trustworthy    Mark 14:32-42 
     Oct 19/20     Generous     Matthew 20:1-16 
     Oct 26/27    Love              Matthew 9:9-13 
     Nov 2/3     Holy            Hebrews 12:25-29 
     Nov 9/10    Self-Sacrificing    Philippians 2:5-11 
 

Prayer of Preparation 
 
Lord of all power and might, who art the author and giver of all good things: Graft in our hearts the love of thy Name, 
increase in us true religion, nourish us with all goodness, and bring forth in us the fruit of good works; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord, who liveth and reigneth with thee and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.  
     Proper 17, Book of Common Worship 

FRESH MARKET 

 The Fresh Market has been and continues to be a huge success!  In an effort to distribute 
more fresh food to our pantry clients, Baldwin Community UMC Lord’s Pantry has joined with 
other food pantries in the area to offer fresh produce provided by the Greater Pittsburgh 
Community Food Bank.  

 

 This endeavor will continue to take place here at Baldwin on the third Thursday of the month 
on the following dates:  September 19th and October 17th from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  
 

 We continue to join with volunteers from other pantries to set-up and clean-up, register those receiving produce, distribute 
food, and help take food to cars.   (We can always use more volunteers.) 
 

 A great big thank you goes out to all who have worked so hard to make this Fresh Market the wonderful ministry it has 
become.  “. . .  ‘Well done, good and faithful servant! . . .” Matt. 25:23 

BREAD FOR THE WORLD LOBBY DAY--June 11, 2019  

 Bread for the World Lobby Day began with an ecumenical morning worship service at St. Mark's Episcopal Church, 

which is only a short walk to Capitol Hill.  This year over 300 Bread for the World members, representing almost every 

Christian denomination, came from 30 states, Washington DC, and Puerto Rico, to meet with their Congressional 

members.  While the purpose of my trip was to deliver your letters, I always feel so blessed and inspired to participate in 

morning worship.   

 By noon all 300 Bread for the World members were making their way to Capitol Hill to begin our prearranged office 

visits.  Usually each office gives us at least 30 minutes to discuss our concerns.  There 

were eight Bread for the World members from Pennsylvania, and we met with staff 

members in Senator Casey's office and Senator Toomey's office.  We asked both 

Senators to co-sponsor and pass the bipartisan Global Nutrition Resolution, which urges 

the U.S. Agency for International Development to fully implement the Multi-Sectoral 

Nutrition strategy to improve global nutrition.  Your letters were delivered at this time.  

Joyce Rothermel, co-chair of SWPA Bread for the World team and I were the only 

delegates from Western PA and we are both in Mike Doyle's District.  We were fortunate to meet with Representative 

Doyle himself.  Since I had Baldwin Community UMC letters to Representative Conor Lamb and Representative Guy 

Reschenthaler, Joyce and I delivered these letters to the proper office and left them with the receptionist.   

 Lobby Day ended with an Advocacy Summit reception and closing worship in the Rayburn House Office Building.  

                       Written by Myra Mann 

CASTE VILLAGE FIREWORKS NIGHT FESTIVAL UPDATE 

 
Thank you to all the groups that participated in the Caste Village Fireworks Night Festival.  Thank 
you to the congregation that supported the groups.  Thank you to all the volunteers that 
participated in the evening.  The groups that supported the Church Operating Budget added 
$845.75 to the fund.  That amount included the Kona Ice donation.  The addition of the Prayer 
Tent this year was well received.  We had prayer requests and at least three different groups that 
came and specifically asked for prayer.  Thank you to all the volunteers that helped at the prayer 
tent. 



OUTREACH TEAM NEWS  

The Outreach team continues to assist the local community needs, regional needs, and international needs through your 
generous donations. 

 

The Lord’s Pantry has served families over the last few months and will continue to serve needy families throughout the fall and 
winter months.  Please check your bulletin every week to see what items are needed. 

  

Please consider signing up to sponsor a student in The Nyadire Connection Hearing Impaired Program.  The Outreach Team is 
sponsoring four children along with other members of the congregation.  Please contact Molly Michael, Mary Ann Belles, or the 
church office for more information about becoming a Hearing Impaired Sponsor. 

 

The college/military boxes will be distributed this fall. The recipients look forward to receiving this ongoing collection of snacks.  
Watch the bulletin for the collection dates for healthy snacks.  The Outreach Team will be collecting items again in the spring for 
the college students and care packages for the military. 

 

A team visits Eighth Avenue Place the last Friday of every month with a breakfast and fresh fruit to serve to the patrons.  If you 
are interested in participating in this ministry contact Paula Turek or Mary Ann Belles or the church office for more information. 

 

Thank you from the Outreach Team and God bless you and your families.   

A Message from the Men’s Ministry - Where to find hope in times such as these? 

 

We have become numb to the news flash of tragic events.  When they occur, 
people argue over political stances, but avoid discussing causes and let time 
pass taking no effective action.  Most of us look away, quickly moving back to our 
insulated rooms, and discount the risks that such an event would involve any of 
our own people directly.  This acceptance of fate or bad luck leaves us no path to 
hope and unprepared to resist the forces making us numb.  It seems hopeless. 
But instead of allowing this isolation and distraction to retain hold of us, we can 
resist by seeking hope and joy. 
 

Let’s first consider this question.   What is important enough that you need to 
know, live, and hold on to so very tightly that it must at all costs be passed down 
from generation to generation?  The Apostle Paul may have considered this 
same question as he sat in a Roman prison and wrote his last letter to the 
community of believers in the Greek city of Ephesus.  He urged us to be strong in 
the Lord and in His mighty power.  Paul had been a Jewish leader and was a 
persecutor of early Christians, but he was converted after meeting the resurrected Jesus Christ while he walked on the 
road to Damascus.  He devoted the rest of his life to serving the Lord and spreading the Gospel's good news.  Paul’s letter 
to the Ephesians gave them what they needed to know, remember, and pass down from generation to generation to 
prepare them to deal with the world around them.  He told them how they should build their strength in the Word of God, 
so they could resist the distractions of evil and have a path of hope.  Paul’s letter is just as important and relevant to us 
today as it was for the early Christian believers in Ephesus.  Read about “putting on the full armor of God” in Ephesians 6, 
and also then, make time regularly to find your strength by reading the Gospel. 
 

What else can we do?  Refocus to what is important in this life and the next, stand then with the support of God, and resist 
the forces causing us to become numb.  Let’s reclaim Sunday mornings for church.  Tell the coaches to reschedule the 
practices and games.  Urge our family members and friends to get moving and also attend church with us.  Be prepared to 
regain feeling and experience real joy.  And pass the Gospel message on to those still numb.  It may seem hard at first, 
but the rewards now and in the future are awesome. 

 

ANGEL TREE 

Beginning the weekend of November 23rd, angel ornaments, each representing a wish 
from a child or youth, will adorn our Christmas Angel trees located at the entrance to our 
sanctuary and chapel.  You are invited to choose and angel and provide a new gift with a 
suggested maximum value of $25.00.  Each angel provides the first name, age and gender 
of the child/youth and also the agency making the request.  All gifts will need to be returned 
and placed in the marked bins by Sunday, December 8th.  The Outreach Team will then 
inventory the gifts on Monday, December 9th so each agency will have them available by 
December 10th.  Shopping for a child or youth in need this season is a beautiful way to 
share the love of Jesus .  Many thanks in advance for your support of this ministry.   

Summer Feeding Program 
 
It has been an exhausting but satisfying six weeks of feeding the children in the Baldwin Whitehall school district.  We 
prepped and served 482 lunches at the Baldwin Library on Wolfe Dr.  It is heartwarming to hear children squeal 
“Lunch is here!” and help the volunteers to unpack the cars, and “This is my favorite lunch” about the salami 
sandwiches.  This program was not possible without the dedicated and caring volunteers that made it happen.  Their 
generosity of time humbles me, and I am so grateful to them.  Thank you to Helen Akers, Jim Akers, Connie Aunes, 
Carol Barringer, Wendy Beck, George Belles, MaryAnn Belles, Val Conroy, Carol Coyle, Kendra Coyle, Louise 
Coyle, Amelia Coyle, Charlotte Coyle,  Bonnie Deal, Elaine Frombach,  Patty Friedrich,  Linda Funk, Ann Harmon, 
Trudy King, Steve King, Bob Lee, Kiefer Long, Myra Mann, Helen Pomilio, Becky Rohland, Teri Sander, Shannon 
Stout, Janet Westwood, Sandy Young, and Sam Young.  Thank you, Rev. Ginger Thomas, for your support.  I would 
also like to thank Pam Calfo and the Baldwin Library for their help and support of this program.  Thank you also to 
Chris West from the Greater Pittsburgh Community Food Bank for bringing this program to our attention.  We took 
the church outside of the walls of Baptist Road and had an impact on our community. THAT is a mission and that is 
Baldwin Community UMC.  

DAILY BREAD 

 

Thank you to the congregation for your continued support of the Daily Bread Ministry on the Northside.  We served 160 
individuals on Sunday, July 28th.  Your contributions of desserts are very appreciated by the recipients.  The Outreach 
Team has been able to provide a delicious meal to these underprivileged individuals through your contributions.  Please 
consider joining the volunteers on our next visit to the Daily Bread on Sunday, September 22nd.  The experience will be 
eye opening and will  make you feel like you have really answered the Lord’s call to feed the hungry.  Watch the 
bulletins for notices of the next visit.   
 

When we visited the Daily Bread, their cupboards were bare.  They are very low on the following items and totally out of 
these clothing items: 
 

 sample size toothpaste  mouthwash       shampoo      body lotion 
 shaving cream    deodorant       men’s xl tube socks   men’s xl underwear  
 women’s xl underwear  men’s t-shirts      men’s and women’s gloves  winter hats 

 

It would be wonderful if on our next visit we were able to stock their cupboards.  Donations can be left in the bins around 
the church.  Thank you for your consideration of providing these toiletries and clothes to the Daily Bread. 



 
CEMETERY LOTS FOR SALE 

 
Notice of intent to accept bids for cemetery lots: 
 
Baldwin Church has owned cemetery lots located at Jefferson Memorial Cemetery for decades. The 
Trustees have agreed that sale of these lots is in the best interest of the church. We are going to request 
bids on the lots as groups or individually by church members and other persons interested in 
purchasing these cemetery lots. 
 
As the intent of the sale of the cemetery lots is an effort to improve the church’s financial position, we 
anticipate accepting the highest dollar bids for the lots whether the bids are for individual lots or 
multiple lots as a group.  We reserve the right to reject any or all bids. 
 
The lots available for sale are all in areas that were developed many years ago. There is little or no 
availability through Jefferson at this time, and are all nice sections.  
 
Per Jefferson, the amounts below represent current values of the lots: 
 

Sec 43 Sermon on the Mount--Today’s cost for all 4 spaces is $7,380. 
Sec 38 Gospel--Today’s cost for all 4 spaces is $5,720. 
Sec 14 Devotion--Today’s cost for all 4 spaces is $7,260. 

 
An overall map of the cemetery showing the location of all three sections and individual maps of each 
section can be found on the church website (baldwincommunityumc.com) under Resources and 
Forms. 
 

BIDDING PROCESS 
 
Please provide your bid using the attached Cemetery Lot(s) Bid Form, and seal in an envelope with 
the area name (Garden of  __________________ ) and quantity of the lot(s) you are bidding on written 
on the outside of the envelope.  Sealed bids are to be delivered or mailed to:  Attention – Trustees, 
Baldwin Community UMC, 5001 Baptist Road, Pittsburgh, PA  15236.  Bids will be accepted through 
September 30, 2019.  Individuals whose bids are selected will be notified by mail as soon as possible 
after bids are opened. Please include your name, address, and phone number. 
 
Transfer procedures are as follows and should be verified with Mr. Mike Walker of Jefferson Memorial 
Cemetery, 412-655-4500, before the sale is completed: 
 
 As explained to us, the following is the basis for transfer of lots: 
 

$100 for each deed transferred, $200 to split the deed (2 lots to one family, 2 to another) 
15% of the lot sale must be placed in a lot maintenance fund, with a minimum of $70.00 each 
lot. 

 
If you have any questions, please call the church office at (412) 882-9300. 

CEMETERY LOT(S) BID FORM 

 

Name  _______________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________ 
 
   _______________________________ 
 
Phone Number  ___________________________ 
 
   

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Bids will be accepted through September 30th, 2019. 

Area name / lot number       

Garden Sermon on Mount Bid amount     

164C - 1 $     

164C - 2 $     

164C - 3 $     

164C - 4 $     

    Total amount for all 
lots in this area 

$ 

Area name / lot number       

Garden of the Gospel Bid amount     

238B - 1 $     

238B - 2 $     

238B - 3 $     

238B - 4 $     

    Total amount for all 
lots in this area 

$ 

Area name / lot number       

Garden of Devotion Bid amount     

53D - 1 $     

53D - 2 $     

53D - 3 $     

53D - 4 $     

    Total amount for all 
lots in this area 

$ 


